WELWYN HATFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL
 Draft Local Plan – 
Consultation on sites promoted through the Call for Sites 2019 

Guidance note for respondents 

The Draft Local Plan was submitted to the Secretary of State for examination in May 2017. An independent Inspector, Melvyn Middleton BA (Econ), DipMgmt MRTPI has been appointed by the Planning Inspectorate to examine the plan and a number of hearing sessions have already been held. The Draft Plan does not meet the objectively assessed need for housing in full and the Inspector has asked the council to investigate if there is any scope for additional housing sites to be identified. 

The Call for Sites 2019 

The council carried out a Call for Sites in January and February 2019. Over 140 sites were promoted for housing, employment, mixed use or other forms of development. 

This is your opportunity to comment on the promoted sites 

The council is inviting comments on the sites that have been promoted through the Call for Sites 2019. All comments must be received by 5pm on Tuesday 18th June 2019. Late responses will not be considered. 

General advice when responding 

The council will have to deal with a large number of responses in a limited amount of time. Please help by ensuring that: 
· Responses are brief and ‘to the point’ – please highlight the key issues that you wish to draw our attention to, which in your opinion may affect the suitability of a site for allocation in the Local Plan. 
· Attachments are only submitted where they are absolutely necessary to support your comments on a promoted site, (e.g. plans or images). 

How to submit your comments 

· Please submit your comments on sites promoted through the Call for Sites 2019 via the council’s online portal: www.welhat.gov.uk/promoted_sites_2019 
· If this is not possible, then comments may be submitted by emailing your completed form to localplan@welhat.gov.uk 
· Alternatively, you may post your completed form to Planning Policy, Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council, The Campus, Welwyn Garden City, AL8 6AE. 

Please note, your personal details will be added to our Local Plan database and your name and comments will be made public, once they have been processed. Further information on how we use and protect your privacy can be found on our website www.welhat.gov.uk/privacy-notice 

If you provide us with your email address then we will email you our future Local Plan Newsletters.
General Notes 

Members will give the same weight to an issue whether it appears in hundreds of responses or only in one. Where a group (for example a residents association or action group) shares a common view of a particular site, it would be helpful if the group makes a single response, indicating how many people the group represents, and how the group’s response has been authorised. 

Please note that no decisions have been made at this stage. Simply because a site has been promoted to the council, does not mean that the council will select the site for allocation in the Draft Local Plan or that planning permission will necessarily be granted for development. Before any decisions are made, an analysis of sites (on an individual and cumulative basis) will be undertaken as well as an assessment of infrastructure implications. The results of this work and the results of this consultation will be presented to the relevant committee of the council before a decision is made.
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You can reply to the consultation online via the consultation portal:
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By completing a comments form available on the Borough website (also available from the Clerk) and emailing to:  

localplan@welhat.gov.uk

All consultation information here:

https://welhat.gov.uk/promoted_sites_2019

Some suggestions on how to respond to individual sites:

WGr3 Land adjacent to Knebworth

· Exceptional circumstances cannot be justified for developing Green Belt when brownfield sites are available
· Development here would weaken the Green Belt Boundary and reduce an existing fragile Green Belt gap 
· Coalescence with Knebworth
· Urban sprawl as the development is well beyond the village envelope
· If Woolmer Green has a development beyond its built edge it leaves the gap between Entech & Knebworth vulnerable to future development

WGr7/7a Land in Heath Road towards Wych Elm Lane

· Green Belt  Study identifies this area as “most essential” Green Belt
· Coalescence with Mardley Hill/Oaklands – Green Belt study recognises fragile gap
· Access to London Road is over a narrow railway bridge with no pedestrian footpath
· Adjoins Mardley Heath Nature Reserve - Different habitats are an essential part of the diverse ecology of an area.
· Accumulation of traffic past the school
· Isolated urban sprawl

WE100 Marshalls Dealership site

If you support the development of the Marshalls site make sure you say that in your response
· Marshalls and Entech would provide Woolmer Green’s contribution to housing need, therefore exceptional circumstances cannot be justified for developing Green Belt

Other general points you could include in your above responses include: 

Impact of development in Knebworth/Stevenage/potential in Welwyn and other infrastructure such as roads, trains, medical services, environment/pollution,

NB. Points made must be planning issues. Non planning issues such as house values, personal circumstances or “moral” issues will not be taken into consideration.

